
ST. JOSEPH ~ ST. RAPHAEL CHURCH 
SPRINGFIELD, OHIO  NOVEMBER 12, 2017 

WEEK  OF  NOVEMBER 13, 2017  
 
ALL MASSES / COMMUNION SERVICES  DURING THE WEEK 
WILL BE HELD AT ST. JOSEPH 
 
MONDAY 12:10 Hayword & Edna Purnell 
TUESDAY 12:10 Georg & Eileen Missig– wedding 
WEDNESDAY 12:10  Virginia Martin 
THURSDAY 12:10 Communion Service 
FRIDAY 12:10 Carol Raynor 
 
WEEKEND MASSES WILL BE AT THEIR USUAL LOCATIONS 
SATURDAY  -  ST.  RAPHAEL  –  NOVEMBER 18, 2017 
     4:30  For All Parishioners 
  
SUNDAY  - ST.  RAPHAEL   –  NOVEMBER 19,  2017 
 10:30  Robert & Helen Fahy  
 
SUNDAY  -  ST.  JOSEPH   –   NOVEMBER 19, 2017 
  8:00 Roger Valentine– birth  
 10:30 Mary Hearlihy 
 
SATURDAY  -  ST.  RAPHAEL  –  NOVEMBER 18, 2017 
SERVERS  4:30    Dalton & Kraeton Muenchau 
LECTORS  4:30    Joan Young, Carole Caylor 
DISTRIBUTORS 4:30    Larry & Bonnie Longo, Denice  
    Hoendorf, Ellie & Susie Beck, Lori 
    Clark, Bill DeWitt 
 
SUNDAY  -  ST.  RAPHAEL  CHURCH  –NOVEMBER 19,2017 

SERVERS 10:30 Faith & Catherine Lloyd 
LECTORS 10:30 Joseph Duverglas, Maria Newton 
DISTRIBUTORS 10:30 Frank Garcia, Nancy Lacey,  
  Rosemary Hearlihy, Kathy Rigel,  
  Hannah Knisley, Pam & Willie Young, 
  Chelsie Davis, Chris Crispino, Mary 
  Pruett 
 
SUNDAY  -  ST.  JOSEPH  CHURCH  –  NOVEMBER 19, 2017 

SERVERS 8:00 Jim & Thomas Marshall 
LECTORS 8:00 Rita Marshall, Tony Bickers 
DISTRIBUTORS 8:00 Vicki Hermanowski, Jonathan Eckels, 
  Pat Kearns, Paula Shell, Jerry  
  Stumpff 
 
SERVERS 10:30 Mariah Sweeney, Matthew Wiles  
LECTORS 10:30 Susan Sweeney, Jackie Brewer 
DISTRIBUTORS   10:30   Barb Estep, Jan Wallace, Edith  

  Connell, Sue & Jerry Smedley,  
  Teresa Kaveney, Sue King 

 
FUNERAL  GREETERS  FOR  NOVEMBER 2017 
Nancy Ann Lyon, Rich & Bonnie Martin 
 
WEEKLY  COLLECTION  UPDATES 
                               St. Joseph     St. Raphael 
Collections Needed each week     $6,730.00       $10,769.00 
Total for November 5th                         $6,340.71*        $7,560.00* 
Year to Date Totals                            $102,341.33     $150,364.60  
Year to  Date Shortage                   $25,528.67      $54,246.40 
Children’s Collection                3 envelopes         1 envelope 
                   $22.00                $.20    
*Includes All Saints’ Day 
 
** Remember next Sunday - 2nd collection for CCHD 
 

May God Bless Your Stewardship 

Readings for the Week of November 12, 2017 
 

Sunday Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 Wis 6:12-16; Ps 63:2, 3-4, 5-6, 7-8; 
 1 Thes 4:13-18 or 4:13-14; Mt 25:1-13 
 

Monday Saint Frances Xavier Cabrini, Virgin 
 Wis 1:1-7; Ps 139:1b-3, 4-6, 7-8, 9-10; Lk 17:1-6 
 

Tuesday Wis 2:23—3:9; Ps 34:2-3, 16-17, 18-19; 
 Lk 17:7-10 
 

Wednesday Saint Albert the Great, Bishop and 
 Doctor of the Church 
 Wis 6:1-11; Ps 82:3-4, 6-7; Lk 17:11-19 
 

Thursday Saint Margaret of Scotland; 
 Saint Gertrude, Virgin 
 Wis 7:22b—8:1; Ps 119:89, 90, 91, 130, 135, 175; 
 Lk 17:20-25 
 

Friday Saint Elizabeth of Hungary, Religious 
 Wis 13:1-9; Ps 19:2-3, 4-5ab; Lk 17:26-37 
 

Saturday The Dedication of the Basilicas of Saints Peter 
 and Paul, Apostles; Saint Rose Philippine 
 Duchesne, Virgin 
 Wis 18:14-16; 19:6-9; Ps 105:2-3, 36-37, 42-43; 
 Lk 18:1-8 or, for the Memorial of the Dedication, 
 Acts 28:11-16, 30-31; Ps 98:1, 2-3ab, 3cd-4, 
 5-6; Mt 14:22-33 
 

Sunday Thirty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 Prv 31:10-13, 19-20, 30-31; Ps 128:1-2, 3, 4-5; 
 1 Thes 5:1-6; Mt 25:14-30 or 25:14-15, 19-21 

Catholic Campaign for Human Development (CCHD) 

Working on the Margins 

Please Give Generously on Collection Week: 
November 18-19, 2017 (World Day of the Poor) 

 
On November 19, Pope Francis is instituting a World Day 
of the Poor, the same weekend as our annual collection 
for the Catholic Campaign for Human Development 
(CCHD), the national, anti-poverty campaign of the U.S. 
bishops.  CCHD has been an immeasurable blessing for 
thousands in our Archdiocese over the years.  Just this 
past year, the agencies funded by CCHD have 
empowered nearly 2,000 low-income people to break the 
cycle of poverty through such feats as finding jobs, 
responsibly reentering society after prison, educating 
youth, and securing decent housing and public services for 
their communities.  Archbishop Dennis Schnurr appeals to 
the faithful this year: “Through our contributions to CCHD 
on the World Day of the Poor, and our engagement with 
the poor all year round, may we more fully understand the 
deepest truths of the Gospel.” Please prayerfully and 
generously consider how you will give on Collection 
Weekend, Nov. 18-19.  Your dollars are making real 
change! 

 

Visit www.usccb.org/cchd to learn more. Also check out 

the Archdiocesan CCHD website for more local 

information: www.catholiccincinnati.org/socialaction.  

http://www.usccb.org/cchd
http://www.catholiccincinnati.org/socialaction


 

THIRTY SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

~ CALENDAR  OF  EVENTS ~ 
TODAY- 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 12TH  
          Confirmation Enrollment both 10:30 Masses 
 

TUESDAY– THURSDAY-DINE TO DONATE–  
  WILLOW STRONG Los Mariaichis  
 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 14TH 
  Grief  Group 2pm  Parish Office 
  Reconciliation 7-8pm St. Raphael 
 

WEDNSDAY, NOVEMBER 15TH  
  Soup Kitchen– 4-6:15pm  
 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 18TH  
  Thanksgiving Meal– St JPCenter 11-3pm 
 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 21, 2017 
  Community Interfaith Thanksgiving Service 
 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 22, 2017 

  Recovery Gathering 10-11am Parish Office 

Today’s Good News: November 12, 2017 

Thirty Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

The virtue of wisdom is highly regarded in the Bible.  
Wisdom is imaged as a woman in today’s first reading, 
“resplendent and unfading” in the beauty and gifts she 
brings to those who seek her (6:12).  Indeed, she seeks 
those worthy of her and graciously appears to them.  
Wisdom prepares us to be watchful and ready for the One 
who comes at an unexpected hour.  Both Saint Paul in his 
first Letter to the Thessalonians and Jesus’ parable of the 
ten virgins call us to trust in the promises of God’s word 
that Christ will return.  Saint Paul supports the 
Thessalonians who are grieving over the loss of their loved 
ones, reminding them that they are called to live in hope 
because Jesus will bring those who have died to life again 
with him.  In the meantime, let us keep a supply of the oil of 
good works in readiness to greet the Beloved when he 
comes to take us into the kingdom.  To be wise is to be 
ready for a future life with the Lord. 

 

What are you pursuing in your life?  Is it the wisdom of 
God? 

REFLECTIONS ON SCRIPTURE 

LOOKING FORWARD  November 19, 2017 

Thirty Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Live in the now!  Be present to the present!  Saint Paul 
sums it up:  “All of you are children of the light and children 
of the day.  We are not of the night or of the 
darkness….Stay alert and sober” (1 Thessalonians 5:5, 6).  
Faith empowers us to share the light given at Baptism and 
strengthened by the sacrament of Confirmation.  Like the 
strong woman held up at the close of the book of Proverbs 
whose value is far beyond pearls, let us find our wisdom 
flowing from a fitting fear of and reverence for the Lord.  
This week’s parable of the talents distributed among three 
servants is not to be understood simply in terms of human 
abilities and gifts we have received, but more fittingly 
considered as the invaluable distribution of the riches of the 
gospel in each of our lives.  These riches are to be invested 
in life and in our world for the benefit of all, especially the 
poor and vulnerable, not hidden away for safekeeping.  Let 
us be good stewards of what has been placed in our care. 

 

How are you investing the gospel so as to be able to 
make a return to the Lord when you are called upon on 
the last day? 

* Lectors*  your new lector workbooks are in the back of 

each church. Please take the one with your label on it. We 

ask that you recycle your old books. If you do not have 

recycling please return it to the parish and we will take care 

of it.   

ST.  JOSEPH  ~  ST.  RAPHAEL   

PARISH THANKSGIVING  DINNER   

NEXT SATURDAY,  NOVEMBER  18,  2017 

11:00  A.M.—3:00  P.M.  

  ST.  JOSEPH  PARISH  CENTER,  819  KENTON  ST.   

John Lippolis and many volunteers will feed those in need 

again this year to ensure that the spirit and tradition of the 

holiday is shared with the less fortunate. 

If you plan to volunteer we want to thank 

you for living out our calling to be 

Missionary Disciples. This is an 

important work of service that our parish 

community can take part in. 

This event is held in honor of  

Dicer Oxner, Bob Burke and John Predovich 

#WillowStrong Dine to Donate 

Fundraising Event–  4 year old Willow 

was diagnosed with Moyamoya disease 

& recently underwent major brain 

surger. Please join us in our effort to 

raise funds for her family & medical 

expenses by dining at Los Mariachis 

Mexican Restaurant at 1815 E. Main St. on Nov. 13th, 

14th, and 15th. Present this page of the bulletin on any of 

these days & a portion of your bill will be donated to 

Willow’s cause. This is valid for dine 

in or carry out but this page or the 

flyer ( in the back of church) must be 

presented. Thank you for helping us 

& supporting a strong little girl from 

our parish community.  



ST. JOSEPH ~ ST. RAPHAEL CHURCH 
SPRINGFIELD, OHIO  NOVEMBER 12, 2017 

YOUTH   FORMATION  

CATHOLIC  CENTRAL  

YOUTH & YOUNG ADULT CHOIR  

We are expanding the age group for this choir! Anyone 

who is currently in the 5th grade through college is invited 

to sing in this choir. SCHEDULE FOR THE REMAINDER 

OF THE YEAR 

Sunday, Nov 12  Rehearse  11:45 St. R TODAY 

Saturday, Nov 18, 4:30 Mass St. R  warm up at 3:45pm 

Sunday, Dec 10   Rehearse   11:45 St. R 

Sunday Dec 17    Rehearse    11:45  St. R 

Sunday Dec 24   4:30 Mass St.R CHRISTMAS EVE  

Warm up 3:30                                                        

9
th

 Annual High School 2017 Fall Lock In  

Saturday November 18  

Journeying Together As Missionary Disciples  

St Raphael Undercroft 

3:30-4pm registration     

4:-4:30 Introduction & preparation for mass   

4:30-5:30 Celebrating the Eucharist 

5:30-6pm fun preparing Christian service 

6:00-7:30 Christian Service (Springfield Soup Kitchen, 
Foodbank, SVDP, IHN etc.)  

7:30-8:00 dinner Barbeque 

8:00pm-8:30 Reflecting on our experiences 

8:30 ï 9:15 Candlelight Rosary  

9:25-9:55 Fun Activities  

9:55-10pm Warm chocolate chip cookies and hot cocoa    

Midnight Goodbye & Safe Return Home    

All High School students are invited  

Please invite others to join you. 

If you need to arrive late or need early we need your 
parent’s signature 

To register contact  Deacon Norm at 323-7523 or nhorst-
man@catholicweb.com  or facebook. If you have questions 
you can also talk with Mary Pruett, Colin Hanna, Cecilia 
Lemelle, Brittany Tucker, Elly Deerwester, Sy Roth, Noah 
Cafeo, Katherine Lloyd or Meara Franzen. 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY SCHEDULE– the  current 

Ministry schedule ends on November 26th.  The Winter 

schedule runs from Dec 2nd through February 25th. 

Please get any changes to me before  TOMORROW- ! 

Contact at 323-7523 or email  plarger@catholicweb.com.  

WARM CLOTHES FOR THE SOUP 
KITCHEN-  

Our 7/8th grade CCD class is doing 
a  warm clothing drive for the soup 
kitchen.  There are labeled boxes in the 
back of both churches and in the St. Raphael Parish center  
We are collecting  socks, mittens, hats and coats for patrons 
of the soup kitchen. They can be new or gently used clean 
items.  This drive will continue until December 10th.   

 

ñFor I was hungry and you gave me something to eat, I was 
thirsty and you gave me something to drink, I was a 
stranger and you invited me in, I needed clothes and you 
clothed me, I was sick and you looked after me, I was in 
prison and you came to visit me.ò  Matt 25:35-36 

 St Joseph St Raphael CCD News! 

There is so much joyful service and 
learning happening at our Sunday 
morning Confraternity of Christian 
Doctrine program we cannot list it 
all.  Here is a picture of the giant 
card our 2

nd
 grade students made 

for Willow Evans. 

As the winter cold approaches our 
7

th
 & 8

th
 graders are collecting 

coats and gloves for the patrons of 
the Springfield Soup kitchen.  
When there is that much joyful 
energy people want to join in.  We are grateful to continue 
to welcome new students and families to CCD.  As we do 
that our young people learn to be welcoming.   We learn 
that to be Catholic is to be welcoming of others.  At CCD, 
Mass, home and at school.  Please invite others to join in 
this rich and wonderful shared Catholic life.      

CCHS BOOSTER’S ANNUAL FISH STAG– to be held on 

Wednesday, November 22, 2017 from 6-11:30pm at the 

Jason collier Gymnasium. The tickets are 

$12.00 pre sale, and $16.00 at the door. Call  

Catholic Central’s Athletic Director, Jon 

Metzger, at 325-9204 to purchase tickets  or if 

you have any questions.  

mailto:nhorstman@catholicweb.com
mailto:nhorstman@catholicweb.com


 

THIRTY SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

High School Lock in November 18th: A Parish Event 

Most members of our parish are not in high school but we 
care about our young people going through this very 
challenging time of change and transitions as we try to 
discover who we are.  You may have a grandchild, 
neighbor, niece, nephew, Godchild who is in high school. 
The experience of sharing with a diversity of other high 
school students the: 4:30 Eucharist celebration, service out 
in our community, delicious meal prepared and served by 
parishioners, reflection on who we are in Christ, candlelight 
rosary and fun times has an impact on the students  You 
cannot make them come.  Your encouragement, support 
and invitation give them the choice whether to come or not.  
If they are working or have other commitments they can 
come or leave early.  Please continue to plant and nurture 
the seed of faith in our high school students.   It is great to 
be at work in the fields of the Lord Together.  For more 
information or to register a student call Deacon Norm at 
323-7523 or nhorstman@catholicweb.com or Facebook. 

ST. MARTIN’S DAY CELEBRATED WITH STORIES AND 
FOOD Last Sunday, we had a wonderful afternoon 
celebrating St. Martin's Day with about 60 members of our 
community in Hoban Hall. St. Martin's was the African-
American parish in Springfield and was closed well before 
the Civil Rights Movement because our Archbishop at the 
time said no to segregation. This feast day has become a 
celebration of cultural diversity and inclusion for our parish. 
This year, we celebrated with food from around the world 
as each of us brought food that reflected our own ethnic 
heritages. We gathered a community which represented 
Puerto Rico, Haiti, Mexico/Texas, France, Germany, 
Ireland, Native America, the Congo, West Africa, Japan, 
and Thailand, just to name a few. We enjoyed plantains & 
croissants, cassava greens & red beans and rice, fu fu & 
apple pie, chicken cacciatore & Black Forest cupcakes. Our 
three speakers included Annick Edon, who was born in 
NYC, raised in Benin, and serves our community as a 
medical professional; Joseph Duverglass, who was born in 
Haiti and served 21 years in the USAF before settling in 
Springfield; and Alain Mesa, who served the U.S. abroad 
for 27 years in his native Congo & recently immigrated with 
his family. All of their stories were important and 
interesting, but one particular quote from Joseph stood out.  
He said, "I am not a Native American, not African, not 
white, not black, not yellow.  I am simply of the human 
race." Aren’t we all?  Well said, Joseph!  As we ate 
together and listened to each other’s stories, we found that 
no matter where we or our ancestors were from, we were 

united by our faith, our genuine 
caring for each other, and by the 
universal ingredient in everyone's 
cuisine - beans.  Over the next 
several months, as part of the 
Share the Journey campaign, we 
plan to have many more 
conversations in our community 
about race, immigration, diversity, 
inclusion, and the like.  We hope 
you will join us next time.   

NATIONAL BIBLE WEEK 2017 

From November 12–18, 2017, the United States Confer-
ence of Catholic Bishops invites families, parishes, 
schools, and other Catholic groups to participate in Na-
tional Bible Week.  This year, readings focus on immigra-
tion as part of the Share the Journey campaign.   

SUNDAY:  Read Genesis 12:1-9.  Imagine what it must 
have been like for Abram to migrate at 75 years of age.  
What hardships would he have endured?  Do you think 
the decision to leave his homeland was easy or difficult?  
Why?  How was Abram like modern day immigrants? 

MONDAY:  Read Genesis 46:1-7; 47:1-6; and Exodus 1:6
-14.  Why did Jacob (aka Israel) and his entire household 
migrate to Egypt?  Do people immigrate today because of 
similar hardships?  How were Jacob and his family greet-
ed in Egypt?  Why were later generations oppressed? 

TUESDAY:  Read Exodus 22:20-23; 23:9; Leviticus 19:33
-34; 23:22; Deuteronomy 10:12-22; 24:17-22.  What are 
the laws pertaining to aliens and strangers?  Why are al-
iens often grouped together with widows and orphans?  
What does it mean to you to love the alien as yourself 
(Lev. 19:34)?  Why is there an emphasis on how aliens 
and strangers are treated? 

WEDNESDAY:  Read Isaiah 1:12-17; Amos 2:6-16; 8:4-8 
and Micah 6:6-8.  Throughout the books of the prophets, 
the people of Israel are judged for what they don’t do.  
What are some of the things they neglect?   What is 
meant by “justice” in these passages?  What does God 
really want from us? 

THURSDAY:  Read Matthew 3:16-23.  Those who leave 
their homelands due to persecution or fear for their lives 
are called refugees.  Why does Joseph leave his home-
land in the middle of the night with his wife and young 
child?  If the parents of the Innocents had been warned 
like Joseph, do you think they would have fled also?  
Where are people fleeing for their lives and the lives of 
their children today? 

FRIDAY:  Read Matthew 25:31-46.  What does Jesus 
mean by “whatever you did for one of these least brothers 
of mine, you did for me?”  How are you welcoming to Je-
sus the Stranger?  What concrete actions can you take to 
welcome Jesus as a stranger in the future? 

SATURDAY:  Read Luke 14:12-14; Romans 12:9-21; and 
Hebrews 13:1-6.  Depending on the version of the Bible 
you are reading, these verses either say “exercise hospi-
tality to strangers” or simply “exercise hospitality.”  What 
does it mean to exercise hospitality?  What does it mean 
to “entertain angels?”  How do you exercise hospitality?   

mailto:nhorstman@catholicweb.com
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Please remember in your prayers our deceased 

John Tully, Steven Tayloe  

and Timothy Marshall 

    May they rest in peace 

STEWARDSHIP  

The St Vincent de Paul Food Pantry will again partner 

with the Springfield Meijer store for their 2017 “Holiday 

Simply Give” program.  

The campaign runs from Sunday, November 5
th
 through 

Saturday, December 30
th
.  During these dates Meijer will 

match every $10 donation made at the Springfield Meijer 

store. The campaign will also include double matching days 

on Friday, December 8 and Saturday, December 9. During 

these two days, Meijer will double match every $10 

donation resulting in a total $30 donation.  

Donation cards can be found at the rear of all parish 

churches during the campaign. Donation cards can also be 

obtained at counter display signs in the Meijer store.  

Please consider making a donation through the Meijer 
“Holiday Simply Give Program” to help the St Vincent de 
Paul Food Pantry feed the hungry in our area. Remember 
that Jesus said, ñWhat you do for the least of my children 
you do unto Meò.  

In Mary’s Name Sodality (IMNS) will have their 7th 

cookie sale Dec 2nd and 3rd after all the masses in 

Springfield. For a $20.00 donation to the Athenaeum you 

will receive a platter of 25 delicious cookies. This is how 

IMNS makes money to send to our seminary for the 

archdiocese of Cincinnati, The Athenaeum of Ohio Mount 

St Mary’s of the West Seminary. 

This past year we were pleased to present Fr Ben with a 

check for $5000.00 from the cookie sell and donations.   

IMNS could not do this without the support of the Springfield 

parishes. Thank you so much for supporting us in our 

endeavor. We are always open to new members. Please 

consider joining this all women sodality.  

This year we will have a limited number of gluten free 

cookies made in a gluten free kitchen.  

Please call Alicia 

DeWitt at 937-399-

8013 to reserve your 

platter of gluten free 

cookies.  

Super Saturday Sale, November 25, (9 AM – 4 PM) 

SVDP Thrift Store at 2425 E. High St. & “Katie‘s 
Corner” 

Great News! With the sad passing of our long-time friend 
and St. Bernard’s parishioner Katie Schneeberger comes 
her unique legacy and a wonderful gift for our St. Vincent 
de Paul community.  The remaining inventory of women’s 
clothing from Katie’s East Main Street retail store, Kay-
Teens, was donated to St. Vincent de Paul Society.  The 
proceeds of its sales will go toward the needs of our local 
poor.   
Together, Katie’s sister-in law Gladys Schneeberger and 
other Vincentians have arranged  for a separate corner of 
the Thrift store to be dedicated to “Katie’s Corner” for the 
sale/promotion 
of this (mostly 
NEW with tags) 
merchandise, 
giving focus to 
Katie’s legacy 
to our local 
poor.  
We invite our 
Springfield 
community to 
attend our 
VINCENTIAN SUPER SATURDAY at SVdP for our 
“Katie’s Corner” event;  while we specifically announce it 
to all Springfield Catholic parishioners and Facebook 
Friends in the hopes that you will pass it along to your 
friends, family, and neighbors.  Of course, we will have our 
usual merchandise there as well.  And during this Super 
Saturday, November 25th event, (9am-4pm), we will have 
snacks and other goodies available for everyone 
attending.  Please come see us at the SVdP Thrift Store at 
2425 E. High St.  on that day and celebrate the after 
Thanksgiving retail dream, YOUR CONTRIBUTION to the 
needs of our poor, and the posthumous gifts of our friend 
Katie Schneeberger.  In Katie’s memory, we will do our 
best to serve the community as she did.   
Always In “Thanksgiving”, 

Gladys Schneeberger & Casey Rollins 

NEXT WEEKEND at all  St. Joseph/ St. Raphael Masses, 

representatives of St. Vincent de Paul will speak briefly 

about their mission and  the many ways 

volunteers serve.  Vincentians will also be 

available after Mass to answer any 

questions. 



 

THIRTY SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 

GRIEF  SUPPORT  GROUP 

Are you grieving the loss of someone close to you?  It 
helps to talk to someone who understands.  Our grief 
support group meets the Second Tuesday of each month 
at 2:00 in the parish office.  Our next meeting is Tuesday, 
Nov. 14.  For more information or questions, contact  
Lisa Lenard at 323-7523 or llenard@catholicweb.com.   

Grief support groups are not a substitute for grief 
counseling.  Rather they are a time for those who are 
going through the stages of grief to share with each other.   

Community Interfaith 
Thanksgiving Service 

Let us rejoice and give thanks!  

         7:00 pm – Tuesday, November 21, 2017 

Join members of different faith communities around the 
Springfield area to give thanks and celebrate our many 
blessings.  All are welcome as we come together to share 
fellowship, traditions of faith and thanksgiving. 

This year’s Interfaith Thanksgiving Service will be hosted by: 

High Street United Methodist Church, 230 E. High 
Street 

MEET MOTHER CABRINI,  
PATRON SAINT OF IMMIGRANTS 

When Frances Xavier Cabrini arrived in New York from 
her home in Italy, her experience mirrored that of many 
immigrants in this world: she was told to go home. 
A house that was promised for her and her sisters by the 
Archdiocese of New York was no longer available, and 
the archbishop insisted she return to Italy. She refused. 
Improvised housing was found, and she and her sisters 
went to work scrambling (even begging) for funds, 
overcoming hardship after hardship, to ultimately found 
67 institutions (in the US alone) to serve the poor, the 
uneducated, the sick, the abandoned, and especially the 
immigrant. 
This year marks the 100th anniversary of the death of 
St. Frances Xavier Cabrini, widely known as “Mother 
Cabrini,” whose feast day we celebrate on November 
13. It feels like no coincidence that the centennial of her 
death falls this year, when Pope Francis launched Share 
the Journey, a global campaign inviting people around 
the world to love our immigrant and refugee neighbors, 
because Mother Cabrini is a patron 
saint of immigrants. 

mailto:llenard@catholicweb.com

